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MIA Totals: WWI (3,344), WWII (72,961), Korean (7,762), Cold War (126), Vietnam (1,601), OEF, OIF (5) 

Indiana WWII (1,520), Korean (177), Vietnam (50) 
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Presidentôs  

April is here and weôre getting closer to riding season. Hopefully, in a few more weeks weôll have 

some good riding weather. The big month of May will be here before you know it, and weôll be 

heading East towards Washington D.C for the 31st annual Ride for Freedom Demonstration. 

Our April 15th Orientation briefing, and Chapter meeting will be a busy day. The April orientation 

briefing will be open to the public and we expect a big crowd. So far, we have an estimated count 

of 63 bikes committed to joining us on the Ride to the Wall, and we still have 3 more orientation 

briefings to complete. 

We had some great Chili at the March Chapter meeting. I want to thank everyone that took the time 

to make up their favorite pot of Chili for the cook-off. Even though we only has three contestantôs, 

we had plenty of Chili to eat. All three potôs of Chili was some great stuff. The winners of the Chili 

Cook-Off will be announced at the April Chapter meeting. 

The Chapter was busy after our March Chapter meeting with three important events. The Funeral 

services and escort for former WWII POW Staff Sergeant Charles E. Spargur Jr. the Purdue Army 

R.O.T.C Hero 30K relay, and Senator Donnellyôs Vietnam Veteran Recognition event. The infor-

mation on these events start on page 6 of the newsletter. 

The Chapter accomplished a lot in 2017, and Iôm looking forward to what the Chapter can accom-

plish in 2018, We currently have several ongoing projects to include, the POW*MIA Chair of Hon-

or, POW*MIA Saddle of Honor, The Wall of Remembrance, and a few other projects. Iôm excited 

about 2018, and I hope you are as well. 

Please keep John Mascari and his family in your thoughts and prayers as they go through these dif-

ficult times. As you may know, John has just recently lost his mother, Rose.  

The next Chapter meeting is Sunday, April 15th, 2018 

http://indianarollingthunder.com/
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April 2018 Birthdayôs 

WƻƘƴ .ǊƻŘŜǊƛŎƪ όлнύ 

[ŜƻƴŀǊŘ /ƭŀȅōƻǊƴ όннύ 

{ǘŜǾŜ CƻǊŘ όнуύ 

[ƛƴŘŀ IŀǊǊƛƴƎǘƻƴ όнлύ 

hǊƛƴ aƻǊǊƛǎ όнуύ 

.ƛƭƭ wŜƛǎŀ όнфύ 

wƻƎŜǊ wƻŜ όнтύ 

5ŜōǊŀ {ƘŜƭƭŜȅ όнуύ 

9Ǿŀƴ {ƳƛǘƘ όммύ 

aŀǊƪ {ƳƛǘƘ όнсύ 

²ƛƭƭƛŀƳ {ƳƛǘƘŜǊ όноύ 

9ǾŜǊǘ ¢ǳƴƎŀǘŜ όмоύ 
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ROLLING THUNDERÈ, INC 

Membership Patches 

The Chapter Boot Patch. All members will receive a Rolling ThunderÈ Membership 

Boot patch when they become a full member at the end of a 120-day period. If a member 

meets his/her obligations before the 120 days are up they are entitled to receive their Boot 

patch no earlier than 90 days, provided they meet all other (loyalty and conduct) require-

ments. A new member must make 3 meetings or events, or a combination thereof, during the 

120-day trial period to become a full member . 

 

A $50.00 patch deposit is required before National will issue the Boot Patch.  

 

The Rocker and Eagle Patches. After a member completes his/her first year (from the 

day they receive their boot patch) as a member in good standing ,they will be issued the Ea-

gle & Rocker patches, which is the property of National.   

 

A $100.00 patch deposit is required before National will issue the Rocker and Eagle 

Patches. 

 

A member is good standing must pay their dues on time, attend (3) Chapter meeting, and 

attend (3) Chapter events within the membership year. The membership year is from Sep-

tember of the current year to August of the next year. 
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The Chapter Boot patch is issued to members that paid their patch deposit to National, 

made 3 meetings or events, or a combination thereof, during the first 120-day trial period. 

The purpose of the  Boot patch is to show that the individual is a member of Rolling Thun-

derÈ Indiana Chapter 1. 

Patched, March 18th, 2018 

Ed Newbill 

 

Congratulations Ed 
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The Rocker/Eagle patch is issued to Chapter Members that served for 15 months, paid their 

patch deposit to National, and maintain their membership in good standing.   

 

Patched, March 18th, 2018 

 

Congratulations 

Dave and Julie 

Dave and Julie Craig 
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Funeral Services for Charles E. Spargur Jr.   

Former WWII POW 

Friday March 23rd, 018  

The Chapter attended the funeral services for former WWII POW, Staff Sergeant Charles E. 

Spargur Jr.  Staff Sergeant Spargur served in Army Air Corps during WWII when he was shot 

down on March 22, 1945 (his 33rd mission) near Vienna, and held as a POW at  the Stalag 

VII-A prison camp near Moosburg, Germany.  Staff Sergeant was held as POW until April 

29th, 1945 when he was liberated by the 3rd Army. 

Staff Sergeant Charles E. Spargur was the recipient of the Air Medal with 2 clusters and 7 

battle stars.  He was later recalled to active duty during the Korean War. 

The Chapter escorted Mr. Spargur to Crown Hill cemetery where he was laid to rest at the 

Filed of Valor. 
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There are not enough words to express my gratitude for the amount of help and support that 
you and Rolling Thunder provided for my dad's funeral. The plaques that you made for us 
with daddy's service record and his written words were beyond anything I would have ex-
pected, and will be cherished by our family for generations to come. I felt bad for the riders 
as they had a very cold ride on that day. I never heard a word of complaint about the weather, 
but witnessed tremendous respect and pride that resonated through everything that was done. 
If there is anything I can do for the organization please, don't hesitate to ask. You have my ap-
proval to use any of daddy's story or pictures we have shared for the benefit of Rolling Thun-
der, or to help others. Don't be strangers, you are now a part of our extended family.  

Sincerely,  

Ramona Watts 

Daughter of Charles E. Spargur Jr. WWII EX POW 

The below plaque  was designed by Chuck Cochran and presented to the Spargur family as a 

token of the Chapters appreciation for Mr. Spargurôs service to our Country. 
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Purdue Army ROTC  

Hero 30K Relay  

March 24th, 2018 

The Chapter had a great time at the Purdue 

R.O.T.C Hero 30K Relay. The race was also 

known as the annual Norwegian Rucksack race 

where the soldiers had to carry a 25 pound 

Rucksack for 30K within 4 hours. 

Soldiers that completed the race, would receive 

a special entry on their DD214. 

The Chapter explained the purpose of the POW/

MIA Flag, and performed the Roll Call ceremo-

ny. 
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Purdue Army ROTC  

Hero 30K Relay  

March 24th, 2018 

The Chapter members that participated in the Hero 30K Relay included, Joe and Amy 

Stuart, Shawn and Lilly, Bill Smithers and Chuck Cochran.  

 

Great Job Guys !!! 
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Senator Donnelly 

Vietnam Veteran Recognition Event  

March 29th, 2018 

 

The Chapter had an information table at the Resource Fair to bring awareness to the public 

about our POWs and MIAs. The Chapter also performed the Missing-Man Table, and Roll 

Call ceremonies. The Honor Guard team did an awesome job performing both ceremonies. 

The Chapter can be proud of our  

Honor Guard Team 

 

Great Job !!! 
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Senator Donnelly 

Vietnam Veteran Recognition Event  

March 29th, 2018 

 

After the event, Chapter members had some great food at the Coachman Restaurant.  

A good Samaritan on his way out, gave the waiter a $100 bill to go towards the tab. The 

donation reduced everyone's food bill by $10.00. 

This goes to show you, they are people still out there that believe in our mission, and ap-

preciates what the Chapter does in  support of our POWs and MIAs. 


